Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes           April 16, 2018
     Memorial Hall
          7:00 pm
Call to Order: Andrew Baker called the meeting to order at 7 pm. Others present: Bob Manners, Matt Marchese, and Town Administrator Terry Narkewicz. 
Media Present: Diane Broncaccio, Greenfield Recorder
Acceptance of Minutes:  Due to technical difficulties, the transcription of meeting minutes was delayed.  No action taken.
Noteworthy News: 
· The Selectboard will host a Special Town Meeting on Monday, April 30 at 7:30 pm. This is one day before Annual Town Meeting.
Department Liaison Reports:

250th Committee – Bob said that 250th merchandise is arriving and will be available for sale soon. The banners have arrived, and the highway department will hang them when their schedule allows. Bob also noted that he signed the contract for fireworks.
Police Department – Matt reported that the Department’s 2008 cruiser has significant rust and needs $4,000 of work. The Chief will split the cost of repair, spending $2,000 in the current fiscal year, and the rest in FY’19.  The cruiser is earmarked for replacement in three years.
Senior Center – The expansion subcommittees are continuing to meet. They are now trying to narrow down an ownership model and focus on one or two potential properties.

Highway Department – Andrew and Mark Shippee are moving forward on projects suggested at the recent budget discussions. They are working out maintenance details for each vehicle and creating a chart of various roads that need repairs and timelines for those repairs.

Pratt Library Committee – Andrew said the capital campaign needs just another $20,000 to reach its goal. The committee has met with the architect and there is a possibility of Librarian Laurie Wheeler working with the architect on ordering equipment and furniture.

Village Partnership – The Partnership, according to Andrew, is assessing ways to move forward after Buckland’s announcement that it would not be funding the Partnership in 

FY’19.
7:15 pm Liquor License Hearing: West County Cider, LLC, 208 Peckville Road – The hearing was opened at 7:15 pm by Andrew Baker. Field Maloney is seeking a pouring permit. He owns a 62-acre parcel on Peckville Road. Field currently has a farm winery license to produce hard cider and have tastings on the premises and sales for consumption off the premises. Tastings are limited to 2 ounces. He would like to be able to sell cider by the glass. He would sell only hard cider, nothing else. His hours are 11 a.m. to 5 p.m., Friday through Sunday. He has no plans to extend the hours, though he does expect to have about one event per month, for about 100 to150 people. Anyone who pours shall be TIPS certified. The serving area, which will be no larger than 7,200 square feet, will be delineated. There is parking for about 30 cars. There could be a place for overflow parking in a field on the property. It was agreed that there would be no parking on the side of the road. If entertainment is provided an Entertainment License will be required. A motion was made by Bob to approve a pouring license for West County Cider, LLC. This was seconded by Matt and unanimously approved.
7:30 pm Liquor License Hearing: Shelburne Falls Cork, 1 Deerfield Ave. – This hearing was cancelled.

7:45 pm Finance Committee RE: FY’19 Final Budget Review (Finance Committee members John Payne, Leo Ojala, Kristian Whitsett, Jackie Walsh) – The review started with articles for the April 30 Special Town Meeting. The Finance Committee was supportive of all articles except for the transfer of $27,000 from Free Cash to the 250th Celebration. The Finance Committee proposed lowering the amount to $20,000. Estimated cost for the celebration is $38,803. A previous appropriation from the town, sales of dinner tickets, sponsorships, and vendor fees come to just over $14,000, leaving the celebration close to $25,000 short. Without the funding approval from the town, parade participants will need to be pared down due to lack of funds. After discussion, the Finance Committee agreed to support a transfer of $25,000.
Discussion moved to the Annual Town Meeting budget. There were questions concerning funding for the Village Partnership. Buckland will not be funding it in FY’19. The funds are used for staffing and for project development. It was agreed to support this line item since it brings benefits to the town. However, concern was expressed about the future of the Partnership and Buckland’s ability and willingness to fund their share. It was agreed that this year’s funding is a bridge and not a sustainable solution. It was suggested that the Partnership amount be reduced and some funds used for beautification, which has been a Partnership project. A motion was put forth by Bob to reduce Partnership funding to $6,000 with $1,000 going to beautification projects. This was seconded by Matt and unanimously approved.
Article 19 on the warrant refers to the purchase and renovation of a building to house the Police Department. Andrew felt cost estimates for purchase, renovation, and upkeep should be sought for at least two potential sites.  Bob felt the plan had been rushed and the article should not be on the warrant at this time. John Payne said he had a number in mind for purchase and renovation and the effect on the tax rate and felt the town could afford this project. The town has been planning to relocate the Police Department for the past 20 years, the building in question is on the market and at this time it appears to be the best location. It was pointed out that Article 19 gives the Selectboard the option to negotiate and move forward, but does not mandate that the building be purchased. Matt suggested a Special Town Meeting should be held once the location can be divulged. Bob suggested that an option would be to add on to the Shelburne Fire District building and create a public safety complex. He said much of the needed infrastructure is on site and the location is at the geographic center of the town. Discussion followed on changing the wording of Article 19 to allow for exploring more options. John cautioned that while he felt the town could handle an annual debt service of $55,000 if the debt grows much higher than that, it could pose financial problems in the future. Using a portion of, or adding on to, the Cowell Gym was discussed. An article on the warrant for the April 30 Special Town Meeting, if approved, provides for a $20,000 Police Relocation account. That account could be used to identify a suitable site, do a feasibility study, etc. The wording forArticle19 was changed to reflect the discussion. The Board and Finance Committee agreed to a September 30 deadline for making a decision on a location.
Article 27 asks for more than $85,000 to provide fiber optic service to unserved areas in Shelburne. Surveys had been sent to residents in those areas asking if they wanted this service. Few surveys were returned making the Finance Committee disinclined to support the article. The article is likely to be amended on Town Meeting floor once the final costs are known, but the cost is out of proportion to the costs for the rest of the town. It is not known if Westfield Gas & Electric, the company doing the work, would be willing to do connections incrementally. It was decided to leave the article as is and let the town decide whether to amend the article. 
Old Business:

UMass Energy Assessment of Town Buildings – Andrew met with a UMass professor and his students who looked at Cowell Gym and Memorial Hall. They also met with the architect who is part of the theater renovation project. A report and recommendations will be available by mid-May. FRCOG has hired an energy professional to do the formal energy assessment. No date has been set for that as yet.
Molly Cantor RE: Bridge Street Property – Molly’s proposal to sell or lease her property to the town will be discussed at a meeting after Annual Town Meeting. Bob said he had heard positive feedback from some residents regarding turning that property into a small park.
New Business:
Buckland Shelburne Youth Baseball RE: Opening Day Parade Request – A parade permit has been requested for a parade to mark the opening day of youth baseball season on April 28. The parade would form at 1 pm behind the Greenfield Savings Bank, cross the Iron Bridge and end at Cricket Field. The Police Department has approved this and an officer will be on duty to assist. A motion was made by Matt to approve the parade permit for Buckland Shelburne Youth Baseball. This was seconded by Bob and unanimously approved.
Danny New, 22 News Mass Appeal RE: April 30th Filming – Danny, who hosts the Mass Appeal show on 22 News, is doing segments on the Bridge of Flowers and the Glacial Potholes. He had requested permission for himself, a cameraman, and Dr. Richard Little to film at the actual potholes. Dr. Little is a noted geologist. Concern was expressed about the condition of the stairs leading to the potholes, which have not been maintained. The condition of the stairs will be checked and if found not to be safe, permission to access the potholes will be sought from a private landowner.

Norman Davenport RE: Resignation from Conservation Commission 6/30/18 – A letter had been received from Norm stating that he would serve out his term on the Commission but did not wish to reappointed when his term ends on June 30, 2018. The Board said Norm had been a great asset to the Commission. He was thanked for his long service.
Final Review of the FY’19 Budget – See above 7:45 pm appointment.
Correspondence: None
Any Other Business: 
Pratt Memorial Library RE: Interior Improvements – Jones Whitsett Architects have presented a proposal for the “Study Phase” of the interior improvement project for the Pratt Memorial Library. This is a continuation of an existing project, with the funds coming from the Phase Two Interior Renovation budget. A motion was made by Matt to accept the contract with Jones Whitsett Architects for $58,000. Bob seconded the motion which passed unanimously. 

Public Comment: None
Adjournment: Bob presented a motion to adjourn at 9:56pm. Matt seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,
Faye Whitney, Recording Secretary
